
 

 

 

 

 
22 August 2024 
 

Richmond System Wastewater Upgrade  

Laydown Area - Inalls Lane, Richmond 
 
Dear resident, 
 
Sydney Water is building wastewater infrastructure in Richmond and North Richmond to service Western 
Sydney’s growing population. Our work will ensure we can continue to give you a reliable wastewater 
service every day.  
 
To complete this work as quickly as possible, our contractor BMD Constructions will be establishing a 
laydown area at 10 Inalls Lane, Richmond from 29 August 2024 for approximately 12 months as we 
complete our work in this area. 
 
What you need to know 
 
The laydown area will be used for storing & accessing materials and equipment needed for the completion 
of construction activities. Temporary fencing will be used to secure the area where our construction 
material and equipment will be stored. There will be truck movements to and from the compound during 
the day as we undertake our work.  
 
Map of laydown area – 10 Inalls Lane, Richmond 
 

 
 
 
 



  

 

 

 
 
 
Minimising noise and dust 
 
We know our work can be disruptive, and we’ll make every effort to reduce any impact this work may have 
on you. During this time, you may experience some noise and dust from our activities. We will continue to 
monitor noise and dust levels and work directly with affected residents to mitigate noise wherever feasible.  
 
To mitigate the potential for noise and dust, where required we will implement: 
 

• Provide noise barriers and acoustic sheds to house tunnelling activity. 

• Undertake noisy work during core work hours, where possible. 

• Ensure all equipment is shut down when not in use and non-tonal reversing beepers used on 
vehicles. 

• The use of noise blankets. 

• Dust suppression methods ie: watering down the site to minimise dust from becoming airborne. 

• Covering materials: Materials that are prone to generating dust are covered when not in use. 

• Proper waste management  
 

Our work hours 
 
Our work hours are between 7am and 6pm Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. There will 
be no work on Sundays. From time to time we may need to work outside of these hours, you will be 
notified prior, if we need to.  
 
Where do I get more information and help? 
 
If you have any questions or would like to know more, please contact our project’s Community 
Engagement team on 1800 010 086 or by email richmondswu@sydneywater.com.au. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Greg Cable 
Project Manager - Major Projects 
Sydney Water 
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